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Public Information Statement 24-78 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
1100 AM EST Wed Dec 18 2024 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Bruce Entwistle, Chief 
         Aviation and Space Weather Services Branch 
 
Subject: Soliciting Comments on Proposed Termination of Terminal 
Aerodrome Forecasts (TAFs) at Anniston Regional Airport, Anniston, 
Alabama (KANB) through January 18, 2025 
 
NWS is proposing the termination of the TAF at Anniston, AL.  Over the 
past several years, airport statistics show that aircraft operations have 
decreased significantly.  The proposed termination date for KANB TAF is 
on or before June 3, 2025. 
 
Table 1.  Operational NWS Product Affected by This Change: 
 
Airport Name                       WMO Heading      AWIPS ID 
------------                       -----------      -------- 
Anniston Regional Airport          FTUS44 KBMX      TAFANB 
 
If you have comments or questions, please contact: 
 
Michael L. Graf 
Meteorologist/International Liaison 
NWS Headquarters 
Silver Spring, MD 
301-427-9109 
michael.graf@noaa.gov 
 
or 
 
Paul Witsaman 
Meteorologist and Sector Services Program Manager 
NWS Southern Region Headquarters 
Fort Worth, TX 
817-966-4253 
paul.witsaman@noaa.gov 
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National Public Information Statements are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/ 
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